
Regarding need for doubling of railway line between Villupuram and Katpadi
Junction in Tamil Nadu-Laid

 SHRI C. N. ANNADURAI (TIRUVANNAMALAI): I wish to draw attention to the fact
that  between  Villupuram  to  Katpadi  Junction  there  is  single  railway  line  which
causes lot of problems to the daily commuters. Passengers get delayed to reach
their destination because incoming and outgoing trains travel on the same line.
This  is  the  situation  when  we  claim  modern  means  of  transport  and
communication. Therefore, it is needless to emphasise over the need for doubling
the railway line between Villupuram to Katpadi Junction. The project so suggested
would  not  only  the  benefit  to  the  daily  commuters  but  open  the  railway
transportation to various junctions viz., Salem, Coimbatore, Bangalore, Ernaculam,
Trichy,  Madurai,  etc,  thereby  linking  railway  connectivity  to  so  many  routes.  I,
therefore, request the Hon?ble Minister of Railways to have a positive look on the
above mentioned project as soon as possible.

 


